2020--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WL

JUNE TOWN BOARD MEETING
JUNE 16, 2020

The Town Board of Sherwood met Tuesday, June 16, 2020 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town
Hall. Chairman Andrew Cegielski, Supervisor II, Curtis Anding, Clerk, Alene Jacobson and Treasurer
Peggi Schwanebeck were present. Supervisor I, Ken Schwanebeck was absent because he was called into
work. Mary from Paul BugarrTrucking was present with a bid for gravel.

The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by town board, treasurer’s report, town
correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments, matters for discussion & possible action by
town board in open session--gravel bids for 2020, updates-roads, beavers on Anderson Road, Liquor
License-town picnic, updates on town hall, cemetery updates, pay bills and set town board meeting for July
2020, and adjournment.

Chairman Andy called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion by Andy, seconded by Curtis to approve
the minutes as read. Motion carried by 2/3 majority Peggi gave the treasurer’s report. Money on
hand in checking as of May 31, 2020 was $21,913.79.

GRAVEL BIDS: We received -3- bids for gravel--Paul Bugar Trucking, from Loyal--
DOT Gradation #3 crushed Granite delivered anywhere in township for the bid price of $12.05
per yard., John Cepress Trucking, from Arpin--%"road base & delivery for $11.80 per yard and
:* road base & delivery for $12.30 per yard, GS Opelt Sand & Gravel, Neillsville--%" road base,
$8.48 per ton delivered or $11.45 per yard delivered. All three bids included Certificate of
Liability Insurance forms. After discussing the three bids, the town board decided to make this a
“research year”. A motion by Andy, seconded by Curtis to hire all three bidders to apply gravel
to designated areas on township roads sometime in August. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. We
have decided to see the quality of the gravel and where it will be best utilized in the future

BEAVERS: Chairman Andy will ask Lynn Moeller to trap them again. If he can’t the
DNR will be called in to remove them.

REPORTS TO LOOK INTOQ: Can we make an ordinance to have Guy Mayer to
remove his junk--cars & old trailer houses? Chairman Andy will look into this issue. Chairman
Andy received information about our picnic. The only opening is August 8, 2020 The
magnesium chloride will be applied on June 22 or 23, 2020. Chairman Andy will contact
American Asphalt regarding repairs on Badger Avenue North and South.

LIQUOR LICENSES: The Town board decided to give a $50.00 discount to Connie’s
Road House Bar & Grill license for the 2020-2021 season because of the COVID-19 epidemic
because they were closed for 8 weeks..

UPDATES ON TOWN HALL: Its still on the agenda to possibly paint the town hall,
update the furnace area before winter and any other jobs worth doing. No action taken now.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #4216 through #4232.0ur next town board
meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at 6:00 pm A motion by Chairman Andy,
seconded by Curtis Anding to adjourn. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Meeting adjourned.
(7:09 pm)
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